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December 7, 2009
RE:
Comment and Reply Comment Schedule for:


PMO III – Administrative and Process Changes (Folder 15) – M-2009 – 2133580

PMO – Performance Metrics and Remedies (Folder 15) – M-00011468 

Proposed Revisions to PA C2C Guidelines (GL) Based on Footprint GL Changes Stemming from: 

NY PCS September 17, 2009 Consensus GL Changes Order
 Regarding:

· Administrative Updates

· Process Changes that Delete, Add, or Consolidate Specific Metrics by Product Code


On November 18, 2009, Verizon PA filed and electronically served proposed changes
 to the Pennsylvania Carrier-to-Carrier Guidelines (PA C2C Guidelines) at M-2009-2133580 (which is Folder 15 of M‑00011468).  None of the metrics proposed for deletion are subject to remedies in the PA Performance Assurance Plan (PA PAP).  The filing also proposed comment and reply comment periods.  At the regularly scheduled, public session of the PA Carrier Working Group (PA CWG) on December 1, 2009, the proposed changes (three administrative changes and 105 process changes) were reviewed and the proposed comment and rely periods were agreed upon.  

Accordingly, this Secretarial Letter memorializes the comment period ending December 17, 2009, and the reply comment period ending January 19, 2010.  
Consistent with the procedures at this docket, you must file your pleadings in hard copy with the Commission’s Office of the Secretary at the above address on or before the due dates.  Electronic copies in Word of your filings are due to the PA CWG participants, FUS, OSA, and Law Bureau staff on or before the due dates.
  If you have any questions, please contact Ted Farrar, 717‑783-5941 or tfarrar@state.pa.us, in the Commission’s Office of Special Assistants; Jim Strausbaugh, 717-787-4700 or jstrausbau@state.pa.us, Bureau of Fixed Utility Services: or Louise Fink Smith, 717-787-8866 or finksmith@state.pa.us, in the Commission’s Law Bureau.








Very truly yours,







James J. McNulty








Secretary

cc:
Service List M-00011468

PA CWG – electronically

PUC website

Jim Strausbaugh & Rich Layton -- FUS

Ted Farrar – OSA 


Louise Fink Smith – Law Bureau
�  The September 17, 2009 NY PSC order is posted at:  � HYPERLINK "http://documents.dps.state.ny.us/public/Common/ViewDoc.aspx?DocRefId=%7b4CEE2E3D-45B1-4F70-96AB-34268B3F9E51%7d" �http://documents.dps.state.ny.us/public/Common/ViewDoc.aspx?DocRefId=%7b4CEE2E3D-45B1-4F70-96AB-34268B3F9E51%7d�.  The complete NY PSC docket may be viewed by accessing this link:  � HYPERLINK "http://documents.dps.state.ny.us/public/MatterManagement/CaseMaster.aspx?MatterCaseNo=97-C-0139" �http://documents.dps.state.ny.us/public/MatterManagement/CaseMaster.aspx?MatterCaseNo=97-C-0139�. 


�  Verizon also posted the proposed changes at � HYPERLINK "http://www22.verizon.com/wholesale/cwgroup" �http://www22.verizon.com/wholesale/cwgroup�.  Please see the actual PA filings for a complete list and description of proposed changes.  


�  If you wish to be added to the email list of PA CWG participants, please email your request to Mike Clancy, chair of the PA CWG, � HYPERLINK "mailto:Michael_Clancy@cable.comcast.com" �Michael_Clancy@cable.comcast.com�.





